
ASHRAE Statement on the operation of HVAC systems During the COVID-19 
pandemic 

 

On the recommendation of the ASHRAE Epidemic Task Force, ASHRAE 
leadership has approved the following two statements regarding transmission of 
SARS-CoV-2 and the operation of HVAC systems during the COVID-19 pandemic. 

Transmission of SARS-CoV-2 through the air is sufficiently likely that airborne exposure 
to the virus should be controlled. Changes to building operations, including the 
operation of heating, ventilating, and air-conditioning systems, can reduce airborne 
exposures. 

Ventilation and filtration provided by heating, ventilating, and air-conditioning systems 
can reduce the airborne concentration of SARS-CoV-2 and thus the risk of transmission 
through the air. Unconditioned spaces can cause thermal stress to people that may be 
directly life threatening and that may also lower resistance to infection. In general, 
disabling of heating, ventilating, and air-conditioning systems is not a recommended 
measure to reduce the transmission of the virus. 
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